MONTGOMERY COUNTY PUBLIC SCHOOLS

Wood Acres Elementary School____________________________________________

5800 Cromwell Drive

Office of the Principal
Bethesda, Maryland 20816

(301) 320-6502  fax (301) 320-6536


Dear Parents/Guardians:

This letter is to inform you of the Wood Acres regulation regarding students riding bikes to and from school.  Please read and discuss the responsibilities and expectations associated with bicycle safety in the community.  While there are many benefits to personal health and the environment related to bike transportation, the community resources and high traffic patterns do not make for optimal safe conditions.  It is imperative that parents discuss all safety issues with their child when considering bike transportation to school.  We have very limited space to park and lock bicycles at school and permission will be granted as space is available under the following conditions.  
· Students who qualify for bus transportation to school are not permitted to ride their bicycle to school.  For their personal safety, they should ride their school bus or be driven by parents/guardians. The only exception to this would be if a parent is riding the bike to and from school with their child.
· Students in grades 4 and 5, who are within walking distance to school, may ride their bike to school with permission of parents and school administrators.  Permission must be renewed each school year.  
· Students in grades 1-3, who are within walking distance to school, may ride their bike to school if accompanied by an adult and with permission of school administrators.    Permission must be renewed each school year.  
· Bicycles must be stored in the bike rack and locked.

· Montgomery County Law requires all children under the age of 15 to wear a helmet.  

· While moving on school grounds, bikes must be walked.

· Students who ride bikes will be excused from class after buses and walkers in order to provide as safe an environment as possible during dismissal.  

· Bike riders are strongly encouraged to adhere to all the safety recommendations on the attached list.  Bike privileges can be revoked by the school administration should safety or security becomes a concern.   
· The school is not responsible for bike security. 

Thank you for your support as we strive to provide a safe learning environment for your child.  
Sincerely,

Marita Sherburne

Principal

TIPS FOR SAFE BICYCLING

1. Wear a helmet with a hard shell.

2. Ride a proper size bike.  

3. Obey all signs and signals on public roads.

4. Don’t carry passengers on your bike

5. Drive in the same direction as the traffic.

6. When riding with friends, ride in a single file line, not next to each other.  

7. Signal other roadway users when turning.

8. Be careful when riding near storm drains, wet leaves and loose gravel.  

9. Be careful when riding on wet pavement.

10. Slow down when you are crossing over a driveway.  Car drivers may not always see you.

11. When riding in the street, be careful and aware that car doors may open unexpectedly.  Again car drivers may not always see you.  

12. When crossing a street, stop, look in both directions before crossing.

13. Walk your bike across street intersections.
14. Stay in control of your bike and your speed when riding down a hill.  

15. Cars and people have the right of way before a bike.  
16. Be a safe and considerate bike rider.  
17. Always walk your bike on school property.  
Bike Riding Waiver

I have discussed the responsibilities with riding a bicycle to school.  I am aware that my child must wear a safety helmet and lock their bike while at school.  I understand that bike privileges may be revoked if safety or security becomes a concern.  

Parent’s signature: ____________________________________ Date: _____________________

I will be riding my bicycle to school with my child.    
YES

NO

______________________________________________________________________________

I have discussed the responsibilities of riding a bike with my parents.  I understand that I must wear a safety helmet and lock my bike while at school.  I understand that my bike riding privileges may be taken away if safety or security becomes a concern.  

Student signature: ___________________________________ Date:  ____________________

Grade: _____________________________Teacher: ___________________________________
Administrator signature denotes approval.  The original will be kept at school and a copy of the waiver will be sent home with student.  This privilege must be renewed each year.  
Administrator:  _______________________________________ Date: ____________________

